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REPUBLIC OF MACEDONIA

ASSEMBLY OF THE

REPUBLIC OF MACEDONIA

Delegation to the 

EU - Republic of Macedonia 
Joint Parliamentary Committee 

courtesy translation

Skopje, 15 April 2008

Dear Mr. Trakatellis,



Allow me to inform you that on the 114th sessions, held on 12 April 2008, the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia adopted a Decision for dissolution, after which the President of the Macedonian legislative house, in accordance with his constitutional and legislative competencies, adopted a Decision on organizing early elections, which will be held on 1 June 2008. Therefore, the already arranged term for the Fifth Meeting of the EU - Republic of Macedonia Joint Parliamentary Committee, that was to be held in Macedonia at the end of July this year, will have to be briefly postponed, until the constitution of the working bodies of the new, sixth composition of the Assembly.


Allow me to underline that, as was the case in past, the integration process of the Republic of Macedonia will continue to be a highest national interest, on which we have a general social, political, inter-ethnic and inter-religious consensus.  


I would like to express my deepest conviction that, regardless of the political structure of the Macedonian Parliament, the established quality in the relations with the European Parliament through the EU - Republic of Macedonia - Joint Parliamentary Committee will be maintained and further developed. This successful cooperation has resulted in the realization of the planned dynamics of oranizing meetings during the last 20 months, until the dissolution of the fifth Assembly composition.

Mr. Antonios Trakatellis  

Chairman of the 

EU - Republic of Macedonia

Joint Parliamentary Committee


Furthermore, aware of the positive atmosphere manifested by the strong dedication of the Macedonian Nation towards EU integration, I believe that it with result in receiving a date for opening of the negotiations with the European Union by the end of 2008, as well as with finalization of the process for complete abolition of the visa regime for the Macedonian citizens as soon as possible, for the realization of which I expect your support and understanding, demonstrated many times in the past.  


Finally, I would like to wish you all the best, strongly believing that the realization of the ideas we jointly support and work on with full commitment will result in the accomplishment of the aspiration for Macedonia, that has invested so mush in the common European history, culture and heritage, to become an equal member of the European family of nations - the European Union.


Yours sincerely,

Co-Chairmen of the
EU - Republic of Macedonia
Joint Parliamentary Committee
Aleksandar Spasenovski

